
 

November 8, 2023 

 

Dear Friends, 

It’s hard to believe this year is almost over! So much has happened with much more coming. 

We just finished our 2023 Annual MDP Board Meeting. It was exciting to listen to our Kenya Administra-

tor, Ogoti Kenani, give his report on the ongoing progress in Maasailand. 

Our Lay Pastors have been busy sharing the Gospel, organizing new churches, holding baptismal studies, 

as well as weekly  Sabbath Services. We are happy to tell you that as of this date money for the 18th 

church has just been sent over!! That only leaves 5 more churches to finish in 2023 at $5,000 per church. 

The building crew has been busy, as it only takes them 4  - 5 days to complete  a church building that in-

cludes flooring, windows, and doors. The progress has brought great excitement and encouragement to 

the church members who have been worshiping under trees for so many years. Each church group has 

also contributed Kenya Shillings, 50,000/= ($370) towards the building costs, which helps them to take 

ownership  as well. 

One of our biggest needs right now is to hire 6 more Lay Pastors.  This also means that we  need 6 more 

motorcycles for them, plus 2 for current lay pastors that still do not have one. Each motorcycle is $1,300 . 

The needs and requests keep coming for more workers. The weekly radio program is a big part of this on-

going growth. More and more people are calling the radio station, and our Lay Pastor radio presenters, 

with questions and asking for someone to come to their area to teach them.  

We just had four more girls finish their technical  certificates. This makes our work fulfilling to watch the 

girls go into the work force and contribute to their families and villages. One of our first girls that we took 

in when we opened MDPEC, Eshter Ngoshosh, has just been made Ward  Administrator in Narok County, 

answering directly to the Governor.  More specifically, Esther is stationed in the Sub-County of Melili, 

where she and her three siblings were found living as orphans in a cardboard hut, digging potatoes to sur-

vive.  Esther excelled all through school, and graduated from Baroton University. Esther has worked hard 

and she is a wonderful example for the younger girls to reach their goals if they work hard.  

This is all possible only with God’s help and guidance and from the generous donations and support from 

all our friends and sponsors. We thank everyone of you for your part in assisting MDP, reaching the unen-

tered areas of Maasailand, and spreading the Gospel of our Jesus. 

Until next time, 

Jan Latsha 

Founder/CEO 

Maasai Development Projecgt 



Esther Ngososh receiving appoint-

ment letter from the Governor of 

Narok County. 

A paragraph from a letter of apprecia-

tion from Esther to MDP: 

“Thank you so uch for your support, 

prayers and the most beautiful educa-

tion you offered me. It has bared 

sweet fruits. I feel honored, loved and 

appreciated. I love you,, may the 

heavens protect you. I can’t wait to 

see you and embrace you as I pour out 

my big load of tears of joy for what I 

feel about this. God Bless you so 

much. I love you. 

 
Below: Esther with her co-

workers. 

Ester with the Governor and fellow 

collogues  


